FROM THE DESK OF ALOYSIUS MINCH

November 1st , 199X

Dear Mayor Pirkle, 


This isn’t a pleasant letter to write, Mayor, but it must be written and you must be informed of the unnerving and all around awful experience I have gone through this October 31st. 

A family man, I took my (remaining) child out trick or treating at the reasonable hour of 4:00 and we were finished at promptly 5:00 where we swung by the Onett Hospital where I badgered a disgruntled x-ray tech to scan my sons bag of candy. (Be expecting a letter from me about the disrespectful health professionals shortly.) After that we went home and planned I retired to a peaceful evening of reading the newspaper in my favorite chair. What I got was an evening of utter chaos, destruction, and disrespect.

When the doorbell ran, I was a bit surprised. I had left a bowl of Rock Candy on the front step and was not expecting to be disturbed. I answered it, and some snot nosed little brat shoved a plastic pumpkin bucket under my nose and screeched “Trick or Treat!”. After calmly explaining to the kid that there was candy in the bowl beside the porch steps, the little insolent monster thrust my empty candy bowl in my face, explaining that the first kid probably had taken the entire bowlful. Angry, but still remaining calm, I shut the door and went back to my newspaper. “Those kids will get enough candy tonight,” I thought. “Those kids won’t mind if one house isn’t giving it out.” 


Shortly, I was getting kids ringing my doorbell every five minutes or so. I finally was forced to jot a short note and tape it to my door. The note read “No Candy here. Don’t Ring Bell” I thought the note was clear, but soon the bell was ringing even more than usual and when I went to answer it, there would be nobody at the door, or even worse, there would be a flaming bag of dog fecal matter that I would be forced to stamp out and ruin my new Italian slippers


But that wasn’t the worst of it. When the ringing finally stopped, I went to bed. When I woke up the next morning, I found that the Halloween hoodlums had been hard at work while I was fast asleep. They had thrown dozens of fresh eggs against my house, and strung toilet paper (ironic, considering the serious lack of restroom facilities located in Onett, but that is another letter) all around my humble home. Plus, a threatening note that read “No Treat? Here’s a trick” was spelled out in toilet paper on my lawn. 


Unfortunately, I do not know the names of these irksome troublemakers, so I cannot put them to justice. This is why I am writing you. I want Halloween to be banned in Onett so that this horrible act of rudeness can be prevented in the future. Thank you. 

Insincerely, 

Aloysius Minch
Aloysius Minch

P.S. I have enclosed my petition to stop Halloween which is signed by four(4) people.

